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COMMENTS OF THE
COMMISSION STAFF

The Staff of the Idaho Public Utilities Commission provides these following comments to

Avista Corporation's Application for an accounting order related to costs incurred to offer

customers a fee-free payment program.

BACKGROUND

On January 13,2016, Avista Corporation dba Avista Utilities applied for an Order

authorizing it to record, as a regulatory asset, the costs it incurs to offer a fee-free payment

program to its residential customers. The Company does not seek to recover the costs now.

Rather, it requests an Accounting Order that will let it defer its opportunity to recover those costs

through rates to a later date. The Company asks the Commission to process the Application by

Modified Procedure.

Avista currently uses a third-party vendor (Kubra) to process one-time payments that

residential customers make through Avista's web site or by telephone. The vendor collects a

$3.50 "convenience fee" if the customer pays by credit or debit card. The fee also applies if the
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